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*Please Note* In order to maintain a ”Professional” appearance on this list, you will need an abatese.us email account. NO 
EXCEPTIONS!! We don’t need a sloppy page with many different email addresses. Call Mike Hager to help you get set up.

To Advertise in this Publication, Please contact 
the “Newsletter Editor” or any B.O.D. Member in this list.
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From Your President

Continued on page 11

ABATE President’s Newsletter Article June 2016

My twelve month term as the Southeast Chapter President is coming to an 
end on June 19th and this will be my last article in the Chapter’s newslet-
ter.  This year has been an emotional roller coaster.  The fun of meeting 
lots of super people, plus attending and hosting numerous events, open 
houses, parties, meetings, and the sadness associated with attending 
funerals and memorial services of people I know who passed away, many 
before their time.  I also have many people to thank for their support this 
past year, which I’ll do a little later. Now, ABATE business.

The Southeast Chapter held the final nominations for the 2016-17 
Executive Board and Trustees during our May 15th business meeting. This year’s election pro-
cess was much different than last year.  Last year our Chapter was prepared to close due to the fact 
that we were having difficulty in filling the four required Executive positions needed to have an ABATE 
Chapter. This year’s election process we had lots of nominees and individuals willing to work in these 
positions.  I am pleased to announce the individuals for the 2016-17 Executive Board positions that 
were uncontested and who accepted: Jim “Gambler” Willard, President; Marie Baxter, Secretary; and 
Joanne “Critter” Napoli, Treasurer.  The Chapter’s upcoming June 19th election will determine who will 
become Vice-President. Running for that position are Ada Hibbs and William “Ratchet” Prewitt. There 
are several Trustee positions to be determined during the election as well. Come to our next Chapter 
meeting on June 19th to vote, and please bring your membership card to the meeting.

ABATE is not anti-helmet, we are anti-helmet LAW, and we support your freedom to choose. The 
mandatory helmet issue is starting up again in Florida primarily due to several roadway studies. Be-
fore the Daytona Bike Week it was announced by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
(NHTSA) that “Florida leads the nation in motorcycle fatalities.”  NHTSA, along with other studies, say 
that wearing a helmet will reduce your chance of brain trauma by 40%, and the cost of a hospital stay 
is astronomical. The study also said that “one-third (32%) of motorcyclists in Florida do not think they 
should be required to wear a helmet when riding.”  Not a majority, so be vigilant.

ABATE life member Gabe Carrera (Attorney that Rides) is organizing a Biker Political Forum with some 
of our local politicians who are running for office and the biker community. Plan to attend on June 9th at 
7 p.m. at the American Legion Post 180 in Plantation and let your voices be heard. 

As out-going President, I have a lot of people to thank for their support and assistance during this past 
year, and without whom the Southeast Chapter would not be in the great shape it is now. For example, 
ABATE Life member Miami Mike has always been very generous to the Southeast Chapter providing 
us with valuable space in his Wheels On The Road (WOTR) magazine so that ABATE presidents can 
communicate with the motorcycle community, which is greatly appreciated. If you like reading WOTR, 
please donate what you can to help out. Thank you again MM for your support. 

A very special thank you goes to the South Florida motorcycle community, which includes the South 
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TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or the 
Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/or opinions.  
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the opinions, views, or 
comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit any article submitted 
for publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business cards, 
required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the chapter 
meeting to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they will be dropped 
without notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD CHANGES. Non-camera 
ready advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed separately.

The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, PO BOX 
292693, Ft. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 850 NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

Pick up your Newsletters here!

Florida Spine Specialists
Tin Cup Sports Bar & Grill
84 Diner                         
Broward Motor Sports
Peterson’s HD South
All American Cycle 
Big Dawgs 
American Legion 321
Keltics MC
Tobacco Source
Sports Barn

States MC
Shank's Town Tavern
Big Twin Cycles
Flossie's
J.P. Mulligans
Johnny’s Bar & Grill
Sharkey’s Blvd. Lounge
Cagney’s

Top Gun Cycle
Wheels of Man MC
Chester’s HD Sunrise
Peterson's HD North
Heaven Cycles
DP's on Beach   
On The Road Again
CycleLab
Scurvy Few MC
Candy’s Cycle Shop
Biker’s Inc.

Motorcycle Rights & Safety
Dedicated to

“Freedom of Choice, Freedom of the Road”
You may know us as the motorcycle organization that got the helmet law repealed

in Florida or from our motorcycle rights and safety rally’s throughout the year.
ABATE of Florida is not a club, we are a motorcycle rights & safety organization

dedicated to promoting motorcycle safety while remaining ever vigilant of the legislative
issues concerning motorcyclists’ nationwide.

We Are Not ANTI-HELMET, We are ANTI-HELMET Law!
One of the most popular misconceptions about ABATE is that we are anti-helmet.
Nothing could be further from the truth. We are “anti-helmet law” if you choose to

ride with or without a helmet it’s your choice, it is your right to decide whether
wearing a helmet is right for you. ABATE is an organization fighting to protect your rights.
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- REMINDER - Membership Due For May 2016 -

Welcome New Members

William “Die Hard” Adams

Donna Amchir

David “Tattoo Dave” Amchir

Maureen “MGM” Hernandez

Richard “Rick” Hernandez

Hans Lankutis

Charles Montes

Dorinda “Dee” Paikoff

Lynda “Boots” Sadoff

Tara Shealy

Steve Shirley

Beverly Swasey

Cesar A “Squeezer” Tejera

Richard “Rich Z” Zucchini

Jerry Adams

Steve Thomas
(Life Membership)

Jackie Stanly

Raul Ortega

Russ Tyler
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Membership Due Thanks if you have already renewed 

For Membership Renewals contact, Rick T-Man Molina by either email: 
membership@abatese.us or by phone: 954-658-8281 

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership,
or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

* PLEASE NOTE *

June 2016

HARLEY DAVIDSON T-SHIRTS (Men’s) size Large.
New & gently worn. Misc. items-belts, boots, helmets, 
bike cover, etc. All low prices. Call Mary at: 954-452-8960

Thanks goes out to those who donated to ABATE SE Chapter’s Sponsorship 
Program. Suzanne Keen was our first Platinum Sponsor.  To date, these are the 

names of those who have donated over $950.00 to ABATE SE Chapter.

Platinum Sponsors:
Suzanne Keen
Bars & Alice
Shakey Bob & Princes Sharon
Frank T.
Leo “Doc” Hinkley 
Lionel “Primo” Arista

Bronze Sponsor(s):

Dean Cocchi

Max  Asman

Julio Aspillaga

Vicky Beaton

Sophie Hendrix

Keith “Cujo” Kogancic

Norman “Storman” Mac Kinnon

Matt “Gonzo” Santangelo

Anthony “Tony” Saraceno

Paula  “Snips” Stevens 
Solomon
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Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes May 15, 2016

Sgt @ Arms Steve “Nighthawk” Chomiak  called 
the meeting to order at 10:15  am. There were 
41 members and 2 guests in attendance:  
The meeting started following the Pledge of 
Allegiance, moment of silence and a prayer by 
Poppi .

Presidents Report:  Frank thanked everyone 
for attending the meeting.  He reminded 
everyone that elections are coming up and 
nominations end today.  He spoke about the 
event at Mickeys and that the Vets will be there 
also.  Anyone wanting to join the escort from 
the Sandy Meniger Home, please see Patty to 
coordinate. Frank then talked about the State 
Party in October at Peace River.  He also spoke 
about the Biker Political Forum at Post 180, 
June 9th, at 7:00PM.  Frank mentioned that 
we had tabled the Motion regarding The State 
President’s/Lobbyist reduction in fee.  There was 
open discussion on this issue ie: Does he need 
help with getting the bills past, should be have 
another person as a lobbyist,  is there money 
in the budget to get another lobbyist.  Brad 
spoke about his experience with the house and 
getting bills past.  Also the new helmet issue was 
brought up that is being proposed by Senator 
Clements in Palm Beach.  A motion was called 
for our chapter to accept Doc’s reduction in 
fees to be out lobbyist.  The next issue that was 
discussed was the fees for each chapter to pay 
the state regarding insurance for events.   Critter 
spoke about the last State Meeting and what 
was discussed there on this issue.  Brad spoke 

on smaller chapters not paying for insurance for 
events and why should the other chapters cover 
their insurance expenses.  Again there was a 
lot of discussion regarding the fees and splitting 
it up per event and smaller chapters paying by 
membership.  We will agree to pay the $850.00 
per year, but there needs to be more clarification 
on what this amount is going to cover. 

Vice-Presidents Report:  Poppi thanked 
everyone for coming and recognized our three 
past presidents, Chuck Widle, Jimmy Les, and 
Bars.  He then spoke about the upcoming event 
at Mickey’s.

Secretary’s Report:  A motion was made 
to accept the minutes as printed, with one 
correction to Cigar Charlie’s name spelling, 
seconded, and no discussion.  Motion was 
passed.  

Treasurer’s Report:  T-man read the financial 
report for May. A motion was made to accept 
the financial report, seconded, all were in favor,  
Motion was passed.  

Sergeant at Arms Report:  Steve reminded 
everyone about Event at Mickeys and we will 
be needed help to the end.  Not only set up but 
break down. 

Road Captain’s Report: Gambler spoke about 
Riding and how we need to motivate people to 
go on Rides.

Safety Director Report:   Gambler spoke on 
Safety Booth at States, and reminded everyone 
about our event at Mickey’s on Memorial Day.  
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Continued on next page

T-Man passed over the safety supplies from the 
State for our chapter.

Products Report:   Frank is housing all our 
supplies for now. We will have products at 
Mickey’s for the Event.  We have medium and 
large (3xl) shirts on hand that will be at the 
event.      

Events Coordinator:  Frank mentioned that 
after our chapter meeting we will be having 
an events meeting for the Memorial Event at 
Mickey’s, please be at Mickey’s by 9:00 a.m. 
on May 29th for set-up.  We are cooking – Bob 
& Anna are cooking. If anyone is interested 
in escorting the Vets up to the events please 
contact Patty Dollard (954-829-4426).  They 
always enjoy coming to the event.  Bombshell 
will be playing at the Event.  

State Representative Report:  No Meeting 
for May, but next meeting will be June 11th in 
Sebring, FL at the Elks Lodge.

Membership Report:  T-Man reported we 
had 4 new members join, 3 renews, and 1 
new Life members for a total of 528 active SE 
Chapter members.  A reminder, when submitting 
all membership forms PLEASE fill them out 
completely, send it in a timely manner, so that 
we can read it.  Thank you very much for your 
support and membership to the Southeast 
Chapter. 

Newsletter Editor:  Squeezer was present and 
asked that all ads and posts be in by end of 
today. 

Legislative Report:  Brad had nothing new to 
report legislatively.

Public Relations:   Fern was excused.  She is 
always out there promoting ABATE

Billing and Invoicing:  Pixie reported all is 
good.  She reminded everyone  when getting 
a new add remember to get the application 
filled out and get the check. Please remember 
to support our advertisers, because they 

support us.

Social Director’s Report:  Patty spoke on 
how well attended the birthday party was at 
Johnny’s.  There was a Motion made to continue 
to have the Birthday party at an advertisers 
business – date to be determined.   There was 
an amendment to the Motion to have the Birthday 
Day party on a Saturday – check the hotline for 
the final decision and place.   

Newsletter Distribution:  Poppy reported all 
is well and is doing a great job.  He thanked 
everyone for all of their help with the deliveries. 

Quartermaster Report:  Bob reminded everyone 
that he will be needing help at Mickey’s cooking, 
serving, and running.

Photographer’s Report:  Ada reported she is 
sending all the pictures to the Web Master and 
the pictures are also being put on the Face Book 
page. 

Web-Master’s Report:    Rogue was present 
and reported everything is up and running well.

Legal Counsel:  Demetrios was present and 
reported on the fact that they are trying to 
reinstate the Helmet law.  We must keep an eye 
on this. If you are not a registered voter please 
register.  

Old Business:  There was no old Business to 
report.

New Business:  This meeting is the close of 
nominations.  They were as follows:

President:  Frank Hammons – Declined, James 
Willard (Gambler) - Accepted
Vice President: James Willard (Gambler) – 
Declined , Ada Hibbs-Accepted, Frank Cocchi 
(Poppi), Declined,  Barry Sodoff (Teddy Bear) 
Declined,  Jimmy Les - Declined, Harry Ness- 
Declined, Brad Winston- Declined, William 
Prewitt (Ratchet)- Accepted.  There will be an 
election between Ada & Ratchet.
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Secretary:  Marie Baxter – Accepted, Joanne 
Napoli (Critter) Declined.

Treasurer:  Joanne Napoli (Critter) Accepted, 
Rick Molina (T-Man) - Declined,  William Prewitt 
(Ratchet) -Declined, Frank Garlin  (Road Dog) 
Declined.

Sgt At Arms:  Stephen Chomiak (NightHawk)- 
Accepted, Harry Ness – Declined,  James 
Willard (Gambler) Declined,  William Prewitt 
(Rachet) – Declined.  Duroy “Bulldog” Burnett 
was nominated but declined.  Teddy Bear was 
nominated and accepted.   There will be an 
election between NightHawk and TeddyBear.

Road Captain:  Jon Vigar- Accepted, Alan Ryant 
(Ace)- Declined, Harry Ness- Declined William 
Prewitt (Ratchet)- Declined.

Safety Director: James Willard (Gambler) - 
Declined, Barry Sodoff (Teddy Bear) - Declined, 
Frank Garden (Road Dog) – Declined, Alan 
Ryant (Ace) - Declined.  Suzanne Keene was 
nominated but Declined.  Duroy “Bulldog” 
Burnett was Nominated and Accepted.

Products: Frank Garden (Road Dog) - 
Accepted, Scott Harap - Declined, Suzanne 
Keene - Declined, George Torrance- Declined.

Events Coordinator: Ada Hibbs-Declined, Patty 
Dollard - Declined, Alan Ryant (Ace) -Declined, 
Jimmy “Les” Lesniak - Accepted, Johnny Rose – 
Declined, Suzanne Keene - Declined.

State Reps: Joanne Napoli (Critter) - Accepted, 
Ada Hibbs - Accepted, Frank Hammons - 
Declined, Rick Molina (TMan) - Declined, Jimmy 
Lesniak - Declined, William Prewitt (Ratchet) - 
Accepted.

Membership: Patty Dollard - Declined, Rick 
Molina (TMan) - Declined, George Torrance - 
Accepted.

NewsLetter Editor:  Ada Hibbs - Accepted.

News Letter Distribution: Frank Cocchi (Poppi) 
- Accepted, Barry Sadoff (Teddy Bear) -Declined, 
Royce Taylor - Declined.

Legislative Rep:  Brad Winston - Accepted, 
Demetrios Kirkiles - Declined.

Legal Counsel:  Brad Winston - Accepted, 
Demetrios Kirkiles - Accepted, Chris Sharp - Not 
present to Accept or Decline, Gabe Carrera – Not 
present to Accept or Decline.

Public Relations:   Fern Cameron - Accepted, 
James Willard (Gambler) - Declined

Billing and Invoicing:  Amy “Pixie” Sonnenfeld - 
Accepted, Patty Dollard - Declined

Social Director: Alan Ryant (Ace) - Declined, 
Patty Dollard - Accepted, Cigar Charlie Urig - 
Declined.

Quarter Master:  Bob Anz (SpongeBob) - 
Accepted

Photographer:  Ada Hibbs - Accepted, Axman 
Wojnar - Not present to Accept or Decline, Mike 
Hager (Rogue) - Declined.

Web Master: Mike Hager (Rogue) - Accepted.

Chaplin:  Frank Cocchi (Poppi) - Accepted, 
Duroy Burnett (Bulldog) - Accepted,  Suzanne 
Keene – Declined.

Elections and Nominations were closed till our 
next meeting on June 19, 2016. Congratulations 
to all that were elected.   There will be a run off 
for Vice President and Sargent at Arms. A big 
thank you goes to Alice Calabrese for your help 
and expertise with the election process. Please 
bring your ABATE membership cards 

Good of the Order:  
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...President’s Message continued from page 4

Florida Presidents Council, all of the MC’s, indepen-
dents, and associations in our area for their sup-
port.  Many of which I’m proud to say are ABATE 
members. The Chapter would not exist without your 
continued support.

Last but not least, another very special thank you 
goes to last year’s Executive Board members: 
Frank “Poppi” Cocchi, Vice President; Marie Baxter, 
Secretary; and Rick “T-Man” Molina, Treasurer; 
along with the many dozens of Southeast members 
who volunteer to work at the 20-plus trustee posi-
tions and special events that the Chapter requires 
to operate.  I encourage all of you to support the 
incoming new Executive Board and Trustees and 
assist them in making it a successful 2016-17. I 
believe the Southeast Chapter will continue to grow 
and advance the ABATE mission of Motorcycle 
Safety, Driver Awareness, and Motorcycle Rights 
in the South Florida area with the incoming Board’s 
leadership.

The Southeast Chapter’s election and induction 
of new officers and trustees will happen during 
the June 19th meeting being held at the Davie 
Moose Lodge #1798, 4483 SW 64th Ave., Davie, 
FL at 10 a.m.  Everyone is invited to attend our 
business meeting, and prior to the meeting a buf-
fet breakfast is served by the Lodge for a nominal 
fee. To keep up-to-date with the ABATE Southeast 
Chapter, see our website (abatese.org) or call our 
hotline 24/7 (954-310-4636) for current informa-
tion and notices. You may contact me for one more 
month at pres@abatese.us.  RIDE FREE RIDE 
SAFE!!!

With respect,

Frank T.

Going’s On:

May 29, ABATE Southeast Chapter’s 36th 
Annual Memorial Day Event noon at Mickey’s. 

May 29th American Legion Riders will be 
escorting the Vets to our event at Mickey’s from 
the nursing home, please contact Patty Dollard 
(954-829-4426) if you would like to escort the 
Vets.

Wings of Gold Doral event today after the 
Meeting May 15.

June 3rd Keltics Club House and Jimmy Les’ 
Retirement from School Board party.

A Motion to adjourn the meeting was called for, 
seconded, all were in favor.  Our next meeting 
date is at 10 a.m. June 19, 2016, at the DAVIE 
MOOSE.  Hope to see everyone there.

See you on the Road  - Wheels up.

Marie Baxter
Secretary S.E, Chapter
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Vice-President

Deadline: BEFORE Meeting of each Month for Articles, Ads, Flyers, etc.

This is my last article as V. P. of Abate SE, it’s 
been a pleasure to have served on the board 
of directors, and I thank all of the members 
for being so helpful, making my job so much 
fun.

I consider you all my friends, and I’m not go-
ing too far.  Just a different seat.  I will con-

tinue on with assisting when I am able and I will stay as newsletter 
distribution.

Good luck to the new board..  Thank you all again.

As Always

Your V.P.
Poppie
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Road Captain’s report
Hey guys and gals.  Sometimes I think that I come off a little harsh during our meetings 
when it comes to us riding together because we seldom have more than four or five bikes.  
That’s because I keep hearing about the good old days when we had 20 or more bikes 
riding into all the biker evets.  I know that times have changed and I always hoped to bring 
those times back.  But I have failed to motivate you all and I apologize.  I realize you have 
other obligations, as do I.

Let me start by saying how happy I was to see 18 of you show up for our monthly Birthday 
Party held at Johnny’s Bar and Grill on Saturday night May 7th.  We all had a great time 
and the staff there is the greatest.  If you have a chance, go by and say hi.  Their address is 
in this newsletter.

May was a good month for club parties.  It started with Southern MC’s party at their club 
house.  It looked like everyone in the biker community was there. Great food, and the DJ 
was excellent.  It’s nice to hear music played by artist who are still alive and under 60. Hint 
– hint.  Something more modern please.  At least that’s more my taste.  Scurvy Few had 
their Annual Party at Mickey’s on May 7th.  The food was excellent and the band, Bomb-
shell, was playing.  The lead singer really is a bombshell and I was tapping my feet all day.  
Their music seems more up to date too.  Wow, what a party.  Los Coquis had their annual 
event at Cagney’s on May22nd.  A great club, a great host and a great location.  The band 
was Eclipse; I really enjoyed their performance.  On May 29th we (ABATE) held our Memo-
rial Day Event at Mickey’s Tiki Bar.  Bombshell was playing.  Did I mentioned earlier how 
hot the lead singer is?  We had a good turn out and I want to thank all of you for coming out 
and giving us your support.  Without your support we couldn’t do what we do.  “Protect our 
Biker rights”.

This month we had the final nominations for the ABATE Officers.  Please come to our next 
ABATE meeting on June 19th and vote for your choice. Meeting time and location is in this 
newsletter and on our Hotline.

One more thing before I sign off, Jimmy Les is retiring and his party is going to be at the 
Keltic’s club on Friday June 3rd starting at 8:00 PM.  Come out 
and give this old man your condolences.  Donations such as 
canes, wheel chairs, or Depends, etc. are welcome.
  
Until next time, keep the shiny side up and the rubber on the 
road.

Jim “Gambler” Willard
Road Captain  -  ABATE SE Chapter
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Visit & Support
American Legion Post 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, Florida

954-430-0965
(Meeting Place for SE ABATE)
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HOTLINE
GET THE LATEST INFO

954-310-4636

Deadline: Every Monday
by Midnight...Call Fern at:

954-573-7573

See Page 30
or Call:

Cesar Tejera at:
954-383-8380

for more details
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June2016 2016

Additional Info:

Always Check the Hotline for more additinal information: 954-310-4636...
Sometimes “Events” get missed or don’t get listed in time for the Calendar.

06/03/16 - Keltics Club House Jimmy Les’ Retirement
06/11/16 - AOA SO FLORIDA MEMORIAL GBNF 
06/12/16 - WINGS OF GOLD MC FT. LAUD. - ANNUAL
06/19/16 - ABATE SE Chapter Meeting
06/19/16 - Fathers Day
06/26/16 - USMV MC S. BROWARD - ANNUAL

1 2 3
Keltics Club 
House 
Jimmy Les’ 
Retirement

4

5 6 7 8 9 10 11
AOA SO 
FLORIDA 
MEMORIAL 
GBNF

12
WINGS OF 
GOLD MC 
FT. LDALE. - 
ANNUAL

13 14 15 16 17 18

19 20 21 22 23 24 25

26
USMV MC S. 
BROWARD - 
ANNUAL

27 28 29 30

Chapter
Meeting

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner
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2016 2016

Additional Info:

Always Check the Hotline for more additinal information: 954-310-4636...
Sometimes “Events” get missed or don’t get listed in time for the Calendar.

July
MondaySunday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

07/04/16 - Independence Day
07/10/16 - ALTERNATIVE MC - ANNUAL
07/17/16 - ABATE SE Chapter Meeting
07/17/16 - SOLDIERS FOR JESUS MC BRO- ANNUAL
07/23/16 - WHEELS OF MAN MC - CHILI COOK-OFF 

1 2

3 4 5 6 7 8 9

10
ALTERNA-
TIVE MC - 
ANNUAL

11 12 13 14 15 16

17 18 19 20 21 22 23
WHEELS OF 
MAN MC - 
CHILI COOK-
OFF

24 25 26 27 28 29 30

31

Chapter
Meeting

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner
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JUNE 2016
11: AOA SO FLORIDA MEMORIAL GBNF 1%ers 
12: WINGS OF GOLD MC FT. LAUD. - ANNUAL
19: Fathers Day
26: USMV MC S. BROWARD - ANNUAL 

JULY 2016
4: Independence Day
10: ALTERNATIVE MC - ANNUAL
17: SOLDIERS FOR JESUS MC BRO- ANNUAL
23: WHEELS OF MAN MC - CHILI COOK-OFF

AUGUST 2016
7: WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - PARTY
8-14: 76th STURGIS MOTORCYCLE RALLY
12-14: SOUTH FLORIDA TATTOO CONVENTION
14: AOA FT. LAUD. 49th ANN. & MOLDY’S B-DAY
20: LOS COQUIS MC - SMOKEY & DIESEL B-DAY
27: OUTCAST MC PARTY

SEPTEMBER 2016 	
4: SOUTHERN MC - TEDDY BEAR RUN
5: Labor Day
11: STATES MC - KEY WEST TUNE UP PARTY
16-18: PETERSONS KEY WEST POKER RUN	
25: KELTICS MC - PARTY

OCTOBER 2016
2: MYSTIC SEVEN - ANNUAL
8: NEW ATTITUDES MC - ANNUAL
9: S.E. ABATE - ANNUAL
14-16: DAYTONA BIKETOBERFEST
22: WHEELS OF MAN MC - HALLOWEEN PARTY
30: CMA - MEMORIAL

NOVEMBER 2016	
5: HEATHENS MC - ANNUAL
11: Veterans Day
12: USMVMC CH 1 - ANNUAL
19: LEATHERNECKS MC - ANNUAL
20: ALTERNATIVE MC PARTY
24: Thanksgiving Day

DECEMBER 2016
4: SFPC TOYS IN THE SUN RUN
10: PETERSONS TOY RUN BIKE DRAWING

10: HERMANDAD MC - ALFREDO PINO TOY RUN
11: WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - TOY RUN
17: SFLCOC - CHRISTMAS PARTY
25:Christmas

2016
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1/4 Page Ad or Higher
gives you ‘FREE” Advertisement on 

Our Website: www.abatese.org
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June Birthdays

Jimmy Les
Michele Ould
“Taco Dave”
Marjorie “Mama Grizz”
Frank “Phantom”
Dianne Rattner
Peter Mundhenk
“Roadking Pete”
Johnny Rose
Jim McAnary “Mack”

Chuck Carlton
Charlene Coronado
Timmy “Da Man”
Marc Friedman
Sam Keeney
Jake Edwards “Lowjack”
Lionel Arista “Primo”
Nicole Reydel
Tom Piercea
Frank “Poppie”
Debbie Corso

Don’t miss the ABATE SE Chapter Birthday Party on 
06/18/16 @ 7:30 PM at Shank’s Town Tavern
9588 Griffin Road, Cooper City, 33328. 
Phone 954-252-5353.
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If I may digress for a moment...
I love you

Three little words that are so easy to say, yet sometimes we find it so difficult to do so.  And some of 
us have a difficult time saying it at all.

We live in a fast paced world, an age of instant gratification; fast vehicles, e-mail, instant messag-
ing, instant weather and news updates, on demand movies and live streaming of events.  We will 
instantly upload videos and pictures to social media or post updates about things we are doing or 
crap that bothers us.  Yet we sometimes can’t seem to find the less than two seconds that it takes 
to say “I Love You”.  

Sometimes we won’t say these words because we are having a bad day or because we are pissed-
off for some piddly-ass reason.  Don’t let the small stuff prevent you from saying this to your loved 
ones, and in the grand scheme of things, it’s all small stuff.  

Make it a habit of saying “I Love You” when parting from your loved ones, even if just for a few 
hours, because you never know when that will be the last time that you see them.  We in the biker 
community know all too well the impact of a life lost unexpectedly.  But a life does not end too soon 
just because of accident, it can also happen due to homicide, disease, or for no reason whatsoever.

A month and a half ago a young man I knew left us too soon.  I had seen him just a few weeks 
earlier and never expected that would be the last time I’d see him.  Javier was my little cousin’s 
husband.  One morning he left for work with another of my cousins, as was customary for them.  
Later that morning he said he wasn’t feeling well and that he was going to take a short break.  A few 
minutes later he was gone, brain dead, that quick.  No prior notice of problems or preexisting condi-
tion.  

A couple of weeks ago, a little boy named Shawn, 12 years old, lost his battle with cancer.  Many of 
us bikers who have participated in the South Florida Ride-for-Kids remember him as a happy little 
kid that was always putting a smile on people’s faces.

It is reasons like these for which we should enjoy our time with our loved ones and never miss an 
opportunity to say “I Love You”.

*********************

This is my last month as editor of the ABATE SE Chapter newsletter.  It has 
been a pleasure to serve as your editor for the past two years.  I thank you all 
for putting up with my ramblings on this page, and especially all of you who 
constantly stroked my ego by telling me how much you have appreciated me.

Your editor - “Squeezer”
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Don’t Worry Be Happy

Let’s stop beating ourselves up over things we really don’t have control over.  
Stop thinking about what could’ve been, that’s the past and we can’t do anything 
about it.  Let’s stop trying to take the problems we’re having right now, like jobs, 
health, relationships, finances by ourselves.  Most of the time we can’t, we need 
advice or help from somewhere or someone.

We ask our friends, our families and other loved ones, but the answers we get 
aren’t always the right ones.  So what can we do?  We should ask the one who 
has all the answers.  The one who knows all about our past, our present, and our 
future.  He forgives our past, He helps with our present, and knows our future.  
He will never give us the wrong answers, all we have to do is go in the direction 
He leads us.

I’ve said it before and I’ll say it again let your faith in The Lord Jesus Christ be 
your guide.  Jesus says in Matthew 11:29 “Place my yoke over your shoulders, 
and learn from me, because I am gentle and humble, and you will find rest for 
yourselves”.  He also says in Matthew 6:34 “so do not worry about tomorrow, for 
tomorrow will care for itself, each day has enough trouble of its own”.

What I’m saying is have Faith in Jesus Christ, He has a destiny for all of us, just 
follow His lead, and you will have The Joy of the Lord in you always.

As Always

Your Chaplin,
Poppie   
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From Your Safety Director

ROAD RAGE

Bikers lay off the road rage.  You won’t win, EVER.

Irish comedian Dylan Moran put it so well – people will apologize profusely if 
they accidently bump into one another when walking down the street, but the 
slightest indiscretion while driving in a car turns people into raging homicidal 
maniacs.  Whatever the reasons for road rage, as a motorcycle rider you’re in a 
far more vulnerable position than a car driver – yet that doesn’t stop many bik-
ers from participating in road rage.  Just remember, you won’t win in a confron-
tation with a car. Ever.

Thanks to ever increasing usage of cameras while riding, we’re seeing more 
and more examples of car on bike road rage (and bike on car road rage too).  
No doubt these were happening well before the invention of action cameras, 
although some blame can lay at the feet or certain Moto Vloggers who get their 
kicks (and subsequent subscribers) out of intentionally annoying fellow motor-
ists.  But regardless of how a road rage incident starts, you as the motorcycle 
rider must always be the one to stop it.

Road rage has often ended in death for people and it’s usually when the two 
aggrieved parties get out and confront each other.  Strangely when a car and 
motorcyclist is involved some car drivers feel emboldened to attempt to run rid-
ers of the road despite the fact that when a motorcyclist crashes their chance of 
serious injury or death is many times greater than someone inside a steel safety 
cell.

What drives people to do this?  Blame Obama, blame your boss, or even your 
spouse.  Whatever the case, you, as a rider need to take the high road.  And 
as hard as it might be, you have to swallow your tongue even if you’ve been 
wronged.  Your ego is far less important than getting home to your loved ones.  

If you are involved in a road rage incident don’t try to approach the other person 
Continued on page 45
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DEADLINE for INFO on the HOTLINE: Every Monday by Midnight! Call Fern
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NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists 
(NCOM)

NCOM CONVENTION ROLLS INTO ATLANTIC CITY
Odds are, it may not have been the largest Conven-
tion ever, but you can bet it was the largest venue, as 
nearly a thousand biker rights activists from across 
the U.S. converged at the sprawling Harrah’s Resort 
in Atlantic City, New Jersey for the 31st Annual NCOM 
Convention, May 5-8, 2016.
 
For more than three decades over Mother’s Day 
weekend, the National Coalition of Motorcyclists 
(NCOM) has provided a platform for diverse factions 
of the motorcycle community to come together in 
the spirit of unity and teamwork to address issues of 
mutual concern, such as pursuing Biker Anti-Profiling 
legislation; supporting Save the Patch litigation; and 
reviewing Freedom of the Road victories & defeats; 
as well as attending seminars on Holding Effective 
Fund Raisers, Organizational Effectiveness, and Law 
Enforcement Interaction.
 
A Safety & First Aid seminar was hosted by Master 
Motorcycle Trainer Christine Firehock of the Kick-
start Motorcycle Training Series, followed by Sr. EMT 
Instructor Dick “Slider” Gilmore’s popular life-saving 
presentation “The Golden Hour – How to Save a 
Biker’s Life”.
 
Special Meetings were on the weekend’s agenda 
in support of NCOM’s many outreach programs for 
Women In Motorcycling; Clean and Sober Roundtable; 
National Sport Bike Association (NSBA); and Christian 
Unity Conference, in addition to the Confederation of 
Clubs General Patch Holders Meeting, U.S. Defend-
ers Program, NCOM-Legislative Task Force Meeting, 
and A.I.M. Attorneys Conference.
 
During the Silver Spoke Awards Banquet on Saturday 
evening, several honorees were recognized for their 
contributions to “Improving The Image of Motorcy-
cling”, including; MEDIA: Jimmy & Pat Kay of Two 
Wheel Thunder TV;  LEGAL: William Swatek, AIM 
Attorney for Alabama;  ENTERTAINMENT: Singer/
Songwriter Arlo Guthrie;  SPECIAL RECOGNI-
TION:  NCOM Christian Unity, and Bill Foley, former 
NCOM Board Member from ABATE of Pennsylva-
nia.  NCOM’s highest honor, the Ron Roloff Lifetime 

Achievement Award, was presented to Louie Nobs, 
Liaison for NCOM Christian Unity.
 
Next year’s 32nd Annual NCOM Convention will be 
held May 11-14, 2017 at the Silver Legacy Resort & 
Casino, 407 N. Virginia St., in Reno, Nevada.  For fur-
ther information, contact NCOM at (800) ON-A-BIKE 
or visit www.ON-A-BIKE.com.
 
MARYLAND GOVERNOR SIGNING ANTI-PROFIL-
ING BILL INTO LAW
Hundreds of bikers descended on the State House 
in Annapolis on Thursday, May 19, for a historic bill 
signing ceremony with Governor Larry Hogan signing 
only the second Motorcycle Profiling measure in the 
country into law in Maryland.
 
The motorcycle anti-profiling legislation passed unani-
mously through both chambers of the legislature, and 
without opposition from law enforcement, and emu-
lates anti-profiling legislation passed in the state of 
Washington in 2011.
 
HB785/SB233, passed 47-0 in the Senate on 4/4 and 
137-0 in the House on 4/7, requires a specified state-
ment condemning motorcycle profiling to be included 
in police policies and require training of officers on 
“motorcycle profiling,” defined in the legislation as 
“The arbitrary use of the fact that an individual rides 
a motorcycle or wears motorcycle-related clothing or 
paraphernalia as a factor in deciding to stop, ques-
tion, take enforcement action, arrest, or search the 
individual.”
 
HIGH PERFORMANCE RACING MODIFICATIONS 
NEED PROTECTED
Bowing to political pressures and public outcry, the 
federal EPA announced on April 15, 2016 that it would 
remove provisions from proposed regulations that 
would have prohibited street-legal vehicles, including 
motorcycles, from being modified for racing.
 
But regardless of the Environmental Protection 
Agency backing off this issue at this time, Congress is 
considering bi-partisan legislation in both the House 
and Senate to guarantee that vehicles can continue to 
be modified for competition on the track.
 
HR 4715 & S 2659, the RPM Act (Recognizing the 
Protection of Motorsports Act of 2016), would ensure 
that the American tradition of modifying vehicles into 
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Continued on next page

dedicated racetrack competitors is not only continued 
for today, but will be protected for future generations 
of race fans as well.
 
CONGRESS ACTS TO CURB HIGHER ETHANOL 
BLENDED FUEL
In response to recent Congressional legislation pro-
moting the use of E15 gasoline (HR 4673 REFUEL 
Act), members of the U.S. House of Representatives 
have co-sponsored a measure to prevent the EPA 
from further forcing the controversial fuel onto the 
U.S. marketplace.  E15 contains 50% more ethanol 
than previously-approved E10 gas, and has not been 
approved for use in motorcycles, ATVs and other 
small engine applications.  In fact, even its inadvertent 
use can invalidate manufacturer warranties and cause 
damage.
 
HR 5108 (the “Food and Fuel Consumer Protection 
Act of 2016) was introduced May 10, 2016 by U.S. 
Rep. Bill Flores (R-TX) “to alleviate the ethanol blend 
wall under the renewable fuel program.”  Specifically, 
the bipartisan bill would cap the ethanol content of 
fuel at 9.7%, and would also effect the EPA’s Renew-
able Volume Obligations under the Renewable Fuel 
Standard.
 
Under proposed RFS volume requirements for 2017, 
the EPA calls for 18.8 billion gallons of biofuel next 
year, representing a nearly 4% increase despite lower 
demand for higher ethanol blends.  HR 5108 would 
also ensure continued availability of ethanol-free 
gasoline for older motorcycles.
 
EUROPE’S CHANGING EMISSIONS LAWS WILL 
CHANGE MOTORCYCLES
Your favorite bike may be influenced from afar.  “This 
year promises to bring a record crop of new and 
updated models from virtually every manufacturer 
thanks to wide-ranging law changes coming into force 
thousands of miles away in Europe,” according to 
Motorcyclist Magazine. “Those changes might not di-
rectly affect us, but given the way bikes are developed 
with global sales in mind many of the new models be-
ing developed to meet the latest European regulations 
are sure to be coming here too.”
 
On January 1, 2016, a whole new set of rules was ad-
opted across Europe. “Regulation (EU) No 168/2013” 
makes significant changes -- in particular to exhaust 
emissions limits but also to things like braking sys-

tems and electronics.  Tests for noise levels have also 
been changed.
 
The emissions limits are of course much tighter; called 
“Euro 4,” the new limits reduce the permissible levels 
of carbon monoxide, unburned hydrocarbons, and 
oxides of nitrogen in exhausts.  Previously America’s 
rules on emissions were tougher than Europe’s, but 
now in order to pass the Euro 4 tests new bikes are 
being fitted with much larger exhausts and kits that 
include charcoal canisters to reduce evaporative emis-
sions.
 
“Next year we’ll be seeing a lot more things like that,” 
predicts Motorcyclist author Ben Purvis, explaining 
that “While the rules were passed into law back in 
2013 and came into force at the start of 2016, their 
implementation is staggered to give manufacturers a 
chance to adapt.”
 
Since January 1st, all newly launched models have 
needed to comply to be legally sold in the EU.  But 
the more important date is January 1, 2017, because 
that’s the deadline when existing models must also 
come into line, though manufacturers can apply for a 
two-year extension.
 
What else is changing?  Emissions aside, the big 
change is that in Europe all bikes over 125cc will have 
to be fitted with ABS while smaller bikes will need to 
have either ABS or a combined braking system.  There 
are also changes to the lighting rules, with daytime 
running lights becoming mandatory as well as US-style 
side reflectors.
 
Europe is the closest to America in terms of the types 
of bike that are popular, but while Americans consume 
less than a half million motorcycles a year, riders in the 
EU purchase well over a million.
 
Like lower emissions exhaust systems, economies of 
scale will likely dictate that even what’s not legally re-
quired in the states -- like ABS -- will become standard 
equipment on increasing numbers of our U.S.-import-
ed bikes, as it won’t make sense for manufacturers 
to build different versions just to suit a relatively small 
number of American customers.
 
Unfortunately, Regulation (EU) No. 168/2013 also pro-
vides for the next-generation “Euro 5” emissions tests, 
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tougher still, and the deadline for their implementation 
is less than five years away, beginning with 2020 new 
models.
 
BMW TO INSTALL “SOS” BUTTON FOR EMER-
GENCIES
BMW Motorrad has announced plans to offer a safety 
option on its bikes that would automatically contact 
emergency services in the case of an accident or 
emergency situation.
 
The “Intelligent Emergency Call” system features a 
vehicle-integrated eCall system that’s been available 
in BMW’s cars in Europe since 1999.  The system will 
be extended to BMW motorcycles starting next year.
 
According to BMW, in the case of an emergency or 
an accident, the bike’s emergency system sends out 
the position data to a BMW Call Center to initiate the 
rescue chain.  The system can either be triggered 
automatically by the bike, or manually by the rider.
 
NO HELMET = NO GAS
Due to a rise in motorcycle crashes attributed to 
“non-use of helmets,” under a new penalty instituted 
in Bhagalpur, India, motorcyclists caught riding without 
a helmet will not be allowed to buy fuel, in addition to 
other fines and penalties.
 
PARIS OFF-LIMITS TO OLDER MOTORCYCLES
Bikers with pre-2000 motorcycles will be banned from 
Paris, France. From July 1 all private cars registered 
before January 1, 1997 (for gas) and 2001 (for diesel) 
and all two-wheelers before June 1, 2000, will be 
banned from Parisian streets on weekdays as part of 
the city’s efforts to cut pollution that has at times seen 
the air in the capital more polluted than Beijing. 
 
The anti-pollution measures will be progressively 
extended so that by 2020 Paris will ban all cars reg-
istered before 2011 and all motorcycles before July, 
2004.
 
VESPA SCOOTERS BANNED IN GENOA
The mayor of Genoa, Italy, birthplace of Vespa inven-
tor Enrico Piaggio, has decreed that Vespa motor 
scooters built before 1999 will be banned from the 
city’s streets for 12 hours each weekday to reduce air 
pollution.
 
DELAWARE INCLUDES MOTORCYCLES IN 

LEMON LAW
Although Delaware’s “Lemon Law” previously ex-
cluded motorcycles and motor homes, SB 173 by Sen. 
Gary Simpson (R-Dover) now brings new motorcycles 
within the scope of the automobile Lemon Law.
 
So-called “Lemon Laws” are consumer protections 
that provide a remedy for purchasers of new (and 
sometimes used) motor vehicles in order to compen-
sate for products that repeatedly fail to meet codified 
standards of quality and performance.  Every state 
has lemon laws on the books, but some specifically 
exclude motorcycles, though federal lemon law protec-
tions also apply.
 
With bi-partisan support, Senate Bill 173 passed both 
chambers unanimously, 21-0 in the Senate on January 
26, and 38-0 in the House on April 12, 2016, and was 
signed into law by Governor Jack Markell (D) on April 
20th.
 
SETTLEMENTS & VERDICTS: Oregon Biker Settles 
for $1.125 Million
In an ongoing effort to keep motorcyclists informed 
as to the results of the continuing battle for their legal 
rights, Aid to Injured Motorcyclists (A.I.M.) submits the 
following case study:
 
About two years ago, an Oregon biker was hit by a 
delivery vehicle making a left turn across the biker’s 
path. The biker suffered permanent damage to his leg 
and foot.  Oregon A.I.M. Attorney Sam Hochberg had 
the case worked up right away by a private investiga-
tor.  The corporate defendant approached Hochberg’s 
law office, asking to settle. The case resolved in a 
mediation session for $1,125,000.00.
 
Sam Hochberg, incidentally, after 29 years with A.I.M. 
and NCOM, is now associated as “Of Counsel” with 
the new Aid to Injured Motorcyclists lawyer for both 
Oregon and Washington, Christopher Slater.
 
QUOTABLE QUOTE: “Those who torment us for our 
own good will torment us without end.”
~ C.S.Lewis (1898-1963) Irish author and scholar
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ATTENTION ALL ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER MEMBERS 
Due to the large expense incurred mailing our monthly newsletter, effective January 2014 the 
newsletter will no longer be mailed to your home address. REMEMBER: The ABATE SE newsletter 
is free on-line at the Chapter’s website: www.abatese.org. You may also pick up a copy of the 
newsletter at any of our 38 distribution sites located in Miami-Dade and Broward Counties or at 
our monthly Chapter meeting held on the third Sunday of the month at 10AM at various locations 
within our service area. Please call the hotline 954-310-4636 for meeting location or see our 
website. If you have any questions, please contact the SE Chapter President. 
 

ABATE Membership Application 
 

New Re-New Inactive Address Change Transfer Card Issued 
 
   Date: __________________________ 

 
Name: _______________________________________  Road Name: _______________________ 
 
Address:  _______________________________________________________________________ 
 
City: ____________________________________ State: __________     ZIP+4:_______________ 

 
Cell Phone: (      ) ______________________ Home Phone: (      ) __________________________ 
 
E-mail: _________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Registered Voter? ______   State House: ______     State Senate: _______     US District: _______ 
 
Office Use:  
 
 
 
I wish to join, and enclosed is: ____$20.00 for Annual Dues    _____ $150.00 for Life Membership 
 
ABATE of Florida, Inc.  Southeast Chapter  P.O Box 292693  Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693 
 

 
Signature: ____________________________________________________ 

YOU MUST BE 18 YEARS OR OLDER TO JOIN 

 
 
 

If you’d like to purchase any ABATE products – such as shirts, pins, patches, hats or 
glasses – contact Products Trusee at 954-439-8935, or email them at 
pres@abatese.us.  They will be glad to help you get what you need. 

 
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: by the 3rd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc. 
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C L A S S I F I E D S
I’m selling RV by owner...
Jay Flight Swift Jayco 29’ for $18000
...2014 ...sleeps 7-9...
  
By Sherrie Inman 754-214-3839
                *20160501*

2005 Honda VTX 1300s
New rear tire and rear brakes.130 dB airhorn. Trunk and 
saddlebags lock, lights on trunk are running and brake lights. 
Lights on license plate frame are running and brake lights also 
comes with a outdoor cover. New battery as of Jan 20, 2016. 
KBB  $4100 asking $3750 Or best offer.

954-740-0700
*20160201*

For sale 1998 custom motorcycle assembled from Harley parts.  80ci soft tail. Lotsa extras top end 
recently rebuilt...less than 500 miles on the engine.  $4,000 obo
Call Jimmy Les @ 954-881-
6571

*20160401*
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Classifieds for Members are run at “No Charge”. Non-Member classifieds are only $5.00. 
Please be respectful, space is limited to 6 months due to new items that come in. If you do not 

contact the Editor once your 6 month period is up, you will be removed without notification.
Call any Board Member to place a classified ad. See page 3 for phone numbers.

Please advise the Editor by email (news@abatese.us) when your item is sold. Thank you.

C L A S S I F I E D S
- Continued from page 36 -
because you will never convince them of anything.  Just carry on and forget about 
what happened, no matter how hard that may be.  Always remember you’re a sack 
of meat riding on a fairly lightweight machine up against two tons of aluminum and 
steel.  You may be technically in the right, you may be morally in the right but that 
won’t mean anything if you end up in the hospital, or worse.  Smile and wave boys, 
smile and wave.

Remember, don’t gamble with your safety or the safety of 
others.

Jim “Gambler” Willard
Safety Director  

RIDE SAFE
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STANDARD
US POSTAGE
REQUIRED

GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
informed with regard to legislative 
actions and events around the state 
and throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable 
political force in legislative matters 
concerning all motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. on the state 
and national level.
To promote voter registration and 
motivate members to write their 
legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without 
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about 
motorcycle awareness.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

What’s Happening?
Call The Hotline!

954-310-4636 24/7
ABATE Southeast Chapter’s Website

http://abatese.org/

Jun 19, 2016 - Sunday 10 am  
Jul 17, 2016 - Sunday 10 am

at:
Davie Moose Lodge # 1798

4483 SW 64th Ave, Davie, FL 33314
Phone:(954) 584-1899 

Just North of Orange Dr. on Davie Rd.
Come & join the ranks 

of those who care to be involved!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETINGS


